
From: Michaela Noland <Michaela.Noland@lake.courts.ca.gov>
Date: April 28, 2020 at 4:37:29 PM PDT
To: "scamposbui@clinical.law.berkeley.edu" <scamposbui@clinical.law.berkeley.edu>
Cc: "Krista D. LeVier" <Krista.LeVier@lake.courts.ca.gov>,
"susan.krones@lakecountyca.gov" <susan.krones@lakecountyca.gov>
Subject: FW:  [SPAM]  Requested Action on Collection of Fines and Fees

Good afternoon Stephanie Campos-Bui,

In an effort to protect the public and staff during the COVID-19 pandemic, Lake
County Superior Court has extended all traffic pay or appear dates and payment dates
that were originally scheduled from March 18, 2020 through May 31, 2020 out to
June 2020 and later. Additionally, the court has not sent any unpaid fines or fees for
collection since March 1, 2020 and no civil assessments have been assessed. When
payments are not made on established payment plans, due dates are being extended
out and no late fees are being assessed. Further extensions could occur depending on
when the public health emergency ends.
 
All juvenile billings and collections for at least the period of this pandemic have been
suspended and will likely stay suspended until SB1290 decides the collection of past
fines and fees.
 
Respectfully,
Michaela Noland
Lake County Superior Court
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